
   
                                            February 4, 2010 

                                
                                                  

                                                            
 MR. CHRIS SANTUCCI 
 MANAGER 
 TECHNICAL & REGULATORY AFFAIRS  
 TOYOTA MOTOR NORTH AMERICA, INC. 
 601 THIRTEENTH STREET,  NW., SUITE 910 SOUTH  
 WASHINGTON  DC  20005  
 

           
 
 
          
        
          NVS-215dgl 
          10V-017 

 
 

 Subject:   STICKING ACCELERATOR PEDAL     
 
Dear MR. SANTUCCI: 
 
This letter serves to acknowledge Toyota Motor North America, Inc’s amended defect 
report dated February 3, 2010 to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration of a 
safety recall campaign. 
   
Please review the following information to ensure that it conforms to your records as this 
information is being made available to the public.  If the information does not agree with 
your records, please contact us immediately to discuss your concerns. 
 
Makes/Models/Model Years:      
TOYOTA/AVALON/2005-2010  
TOYOTA/CAMRY/2007-2010  
TOYOTA/COROLLA/2009-2010  
TOYOTA/COROLLA MATRIX/2009-2010  
TOYOTA/HIGHLANDER/2010  
TOYOTA/RAV4/2009-2010  
TOYOTA/SEQUOIA/2008-2010  
TOYOTA/TUNDRA/2007-2010 
  
NHTSA Campaign Number: 10V-017 
 
Mfg’s Report Date:   February 3, 2010  
 
Potential Number of Units Affected:  2,230,624 
 



 
Summary: 
TOYOTA IS RECALLING CERTAIN MODEL YEAR 2005-2010 AVALON, MODEL 
YEAR 2007-2010 CAMRY, MODEL YEAR 2009-2010 COROLLA, COROLLA 
MATRIX, RAV4, MODEL YEAR 2010 HIGHLANDER, MODEL YEAR 2008-2010 
SEQUOIA, AND MODEL YEAR 2007-2010 TUNDRA.  DUE TO THE MANNER IN 
WHICH THE FRICTION LEVER INTERACTS WITH THE SLIDING SURFACE OF 
THE ACCELERATOR PEDAL INSIDE THE PEDAL SENSOR ASSEMBLY, THE 
SLIDING SURFACE OF THE LEVER MAY BECOME SMOOTH DURING VEHICLE 
OPERATION.  IN THIS CONDITION, IF CONDENSATION OCCURS ON THE 
SURFACE, AS MAY OCCUR FROM HEATER OPERATION (WITHOUT A/C) WHEN 
THE PEDAL ASSEMBLY IS COLD, THE FRICTION WHEN THE ACCELERATOR 
PEDAL IS OPERATED MAY INCREASE, WHICH MAY RESULT IN THE 
ACCELERATOR PEDAL BECOMING HARDER TO DEPRESS, SLOWER TO 
RETURN, OR, IN THE WORST CASE, MECHANICALLY STUCK IN A PARTIALLY 
DEPRESSED POSITION. 
 
Consequence:  
THE ACCELERATOR PEDAL MAY BECOME HARD TO DEPRESS, SLOW TO 
RETURN TO IDLE, OR, IN THE WORST CASE, MECHANICALLY STUCK IN A 
PARTIALLY DEPRESSED POSITION, INCREASING THE RISK OF A CRASH. 
 
Remedy: 
DEALERS WILL INSTALL A REINFORCEMENT BAR IN THE ACCELERATOR 
PEDAL WHICH WILL ALLOW THE PEDAL TO OPERATE SMOOTHLY.  GM WILL 
NOTIFY OWNERS FOR THE PONTIAC VIBE PLEASE SEE 10V-018.  THIS SERVICE 
WILL BE PERFORMED FREE OF CHARGE.  THE SAFETY RECALL IS EXPECTED 
TO BEGIN EARLY FEBRUARY AND BE COMPLETED IN LATE APRIL 2010.  
OWNERS MAY CONTACT TOYOTA AT 1-800-331-4331. 
 
Notes: 
CUSTOMERS MAY ALSO CONTACT THE NATIONAL HIGHWAY TRAFFIC 
SAFETY ADMINISTRATION’S VEHICLE SAFETY HOTLINE AT 1-888-327-4236 
(TTY 1-800-424-9153), OR GO TO HTTP://WWW.SAFERCAR.GOV.  
 

http://www.safercar.gov/�


 
Your contact for this recall will be Delia Lopez who may be reached by phone at 202-
366-9525, or by email at Delia.lopez@dot.gov, or through the office email at 
RMD.ODI@dot.gov.  We look forward to working with you toward a successful 
completion of this recall campaign. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
George H. Person 
Chief, Recall Management Division 
Office of Defects Investigation 
Enforcement 
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